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Project History

Property 
owners begin 
petitioning for 
Quiet Zone 

An 
engineering 

design “Kwick 
Curb” option 
was prepared 

An onsite 
diagnostic 

meeting was 
held with 

stakeholders

The 
mountable 

median 
system was 

deemed 
acceptable by 

the FRA

On behalf of 
the property 
owners, a 

petition was 
submitted to 

the UTC

In 2019, a 
hearing was 
scheduled to 
convene by 
the UTC to 

consider the 
petition for the 
quiet zone and 

to hear the 
concerns 

identified by 
BNSF

Clark County 
withdrew their 

petition 
without 

prejudice and 
with 

permission to 
file a future 
petition to 
facilitate 

obtaining a 
quiet zone 

designation at 
the crossing.

In 2024, the 
county re-

submitted the 
petition to the 
UTC with the 

intent to 
complete the 

process 

In June 2025, 
a preliminary 
“settlement 

hearing” was 
held prior to 
the official 

hearing with 
the UTC and 

BNSF
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Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
Property owners adjacent to the railroad crossing at NW 122nd Avenue have been advocating for over a decade to established a quiet zone. 
An engineering design was prepared which consisted of a mountable median system referred to as “Qwick Kurb”.
An onsite diagnostic meeting was held with the Burlington Northern Santa Fee Railroad (BNSF), Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (UTC), Clark County staff, and interested neighborhood parties. 
The mountable median system was deemed acceptable by the Federal Railroad Administration (FRA) as an alternative safety measure to discourage motorists from going around the existing railroad crossing signals arms but required the submittal and approval of a petition to the UTC prior to implementation of the quiet zone.
On behalf of the property owners, a petition was submitted to the UTC.  The Burlington Northern Santa Fe Railway expressed their objection to the proposed mountable median system at this location and refused to sign the waiver of the hearing for the petition. BNSF expressed concerns about the elimination of train horns used to alert motorists and pedestrians of the train movements given the ability for motorists to drive over the mountable median system, as well as the steep grades approaching the crossing on both sides, limited lane widths and sight distances, dual track traffic, and the type of vehicle traffic at this location.  BNSF also had concerns about blocking access to rail crew change areas on the north and south side of the crossing.
In 2019, a hearing was scheduled to convene by the UTC to consider the petition for the quiet zone and to hear the concerns identified by BNSF.  Prior to the hearing, County staff requested approval to work with BNSF to find a mutually agreeable Alternative Safety Measure.  Unfortunately, they were unable to agree upon a solution, as a result, Clark County withdrew their petition without prejudice and with permission to file a future petition to facilitate obtaining a quiet zone designation at the crossing.
In 2024, the county re-submitted the petition to the UTC with the intent to complete the process once and for all.
Once again, the BNSF expressed their objection to the proposed mountable median system resulting in the UTC scheduling a hearing in September 2025 regarding the matter.
In June 2025, a preliminary “settlement hearing” was held prior to the official hearing with the UTC and BNSF.  BNSF identified the same concerns and included a procedural argument that the County’s resubmittal of their petition failed to include another more recent diagnostic team discussion to attempt to obtain a consensus on record, and amicable crossing modification plan which adequately accounted for the concerns they have about clearances, constraints, and other site conditions”.
During the settlement hearing, UTC staff sided with BNSF that a more recent diagnostic team discussion would have been appropriate prior to resubmitting the County’s recent petition. 




NW 122nd Street Railroad Crossing

• According to a recent crossing inventory, on average, 39 trains 
traverse the crossing daily, including freight trains and 
passenger trains.

• The speed limit for trains traversing the crossing is 79 miles per 
hour for passenger trains and 60 miles per hour for freight 
trains.

• The Average Annual Daily Traffic (AADT) crossing the railroad 
tracks is estimated at 660 vehicles.



Qwick Kurb Center Median Proposal
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BNSF “Quad-Gate” Preference 
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Current Status
• In July 2025, with the concurrence of the neighborhood representatives, County staff once again submitted a request 

to withdraw their motion for a hearing.  The motion was granted by the UTC in early August.

• In anticipation of updating the County Manager and County Council regarding the status of this issue and requesting 
direction regarding support for moving forward with another diagnostic team meeting and the submittal of a third 
petition to the UTC, staff have updated the anticipated cost estimates for the “Qwick Kurb Center Median” option, 
and with the assistance of BNSF staff, the “Quad-Gate” option.
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Questions/Discussion/Direction
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